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2.4            
           

3. MINUTES

3.1 Resolved: that the following be accepted as a correct record: 

 The minutes of the meeting held on 23 November 2022, including
the confidential supplement.

 The minutes of the special meeting held on 27 January 2023,
including the confidential supplement.

 The notes from the University Council Strategy Away Day held on 23
February 2023.
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4. MATTERS ARISING

4.1 There were no matters arising. 

5. CHAIR’S BUSINESS

5.1 The Chair had no items of business to raise. 

6. VICE-CHANCELLOR’S BUSINESS Presentation 

6.1 The Vice-Chancellor updated members on a wide range of news from 
around the University, including: 

 The University has achieved a silver award and been ranked within the
top 100 Employers for the Stonewall Workplace Equality Index 2023.

 Film lecturer Obi Emelonye has received an honorary award at the 2022
British Urban Film Festival awards.

 The Association of Graduate Careers Advisory Services has awarded
the President’s Medal to the University’s Dr Bob Gilworth for his
outstanding contribution to the careers and employability profession.

 An acclaimed book on the evolution of heavy music from the 1960s
onwards by Journalism lecturer John Moores has been longlisted for the
prestigious Penderyn Music Prize.

 Matthew Cain has been named a Queen’s Nurse, one of the highest
accolades available to the profession in this country.

 A roadmap for carbon reduction in the tertiary education sector,
alongside an innovative framework for sector-wide carbon reporting, has
been released by The Royal Anniversary Trust following a year-long
research project with the University and other higher and further
education institutions from across the UK.

 Dr Tory Milner (School of Applied Sciences) and Dr John
Lever (Huddersfield Business School) have secured a grant of £58,000
from the Department of Environment, Food and Rural Affairs to fund a
PhD student to assist with research on restoring peatlands in the River
Holme catchment.

 A careers guide to Kirklees’ Top 100 Companies was officially launched
at an event held at the University’s 3M Buckley Innovation Centre (3M
BIC).

 Dr Nicola Gray, a Senior Lecturer in Pharmacy Practice, is leading the
University’s input into the UNESCO Chair ‘Global Health and Education’
for the period 2022-2026, which is working to improve the health of
children and young people through creative collaborations between
health and education professionals.
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 Third- and final-year Podiatry students have been helping some of the
most vulnerable people in the local area by giving free foot care
sessions at the Huddersfield Mission.

 Geoff McFarland, a former director of the leading British engineering
company Renishaw, has been appointed a professor at the University of
Huddersfield, working part-time with the Centre for Precision
Technologies (CPT) to develop disruptive technologies and accelerate
their applications with industry.

 Holocaust Centre North has been awarded funding of nearly £300,000
for its Homeward Bound project that will enable it to preserve digitally
and expand its collection to 10,000 items.

       
         

           
          

     
 Latest figures from the Higher Education Statistics Agency showed that

the University of Huddersfield had maintained its outstanding reputation
for investing in the quality and qualifications of its staff.  The University
was now in the top three in England for each of the proportion of staff
with teaching qualifications, higher degrees and doctorates.

6.2 The Vice-Chancellor went on to brief members on the recent University pay 
offer from the Universities and Colleges Employers Association, and the 
associated impact on University finances.  The final pay offer for 2023/24 of 
between 5% and 8% for staff would be implemented between February and 
August 2023.* 

7. UNIVERSITY SECRETARY’S BUSINESS

7.1 

7.2 

The University Secretary briefed members on a range of governance
matters which had been considered by the Governance and Membership
Committee (GMC) at its meeting on 7 February 2023, including:

 An update on progress made on completing the actions identified in
the governance action plan.

 Discussion around reducing the size of Council and the potential
impact this would have on Committee membership.

 An update on progressing options for a new University Council
member with expertise in Human Resources.

 A briefing on Office for Students compliance matters, specifically on
suicide-safer universities.  A future Council Strategy Day would
include a session on matters of compliance related to student
suicide, sexual harassment, and broader issues concerning Prevent
and Freedom of Speech.

 The application of the University Seal since the last meeting.

University Council resolved to approve one nomination for an honorary 
award as recommended by the Honorary Awards Committee and Senate.* 
Members were asked to keep the name of this nominee strictly confidential 
until formally announced by the University. 
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The Director of Research, Innovation and Knowledge Exchange (RIKE) joined the meeting.  The following 
item was taken out of order of the agenda.   










